

Graham Gibbens – Member for Canterbury City, North East Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care and Public Health

Email address – <u>graham.gibbens@kent.gov.uk</u> Tel: 03000 416729

Helen Whately MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA Sessions House County Hall Maidstone Kent ME14 1XQ

Date: 21 June 2016

Dear Helen,

Thank you for your letter dated 14 June 2016 regarding the re-provision of Kiln Court.

The Commissioning Team are finalising the details with providers now to secure the beds and award the contracts. As soon as this is confirmed, we will be able to share this detail more widely in the same way we have done with the Dorothy Lucy Centre. As Kiln Court is due to be closed by the end of August 2016, the alternative provision will be available from mid-July.

I would be very happy to meet with you to discuss integrated opportunities for Health and Social Care and once the Sustainability and Transformation Plan is in place for the Kent footprint this will provide that opportunity. I have asked my Staff Officer to arrange a meeting sometime after the summer recess.

Yours sincerely ad good when

**Graham Gibbens**